Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

November 11, 2002

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek


Directors present: 

Mike Abel, Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, 

Bob Williams

Directors excused absent:
Laura Sites-Reynolds, 

Others present:

Buzz Hamlin, Peter Miller, Ed Reagor, 

Hank Simmons, Bob Stransky, Kim Williams

The meeting was called to order at 6:20 pm by President Abel. 

Minutes of the August 19, 2002 Board of Directors meeting were approved with changes. Minutes of the September 1, 2002 Annual Meeting were approved with changes. 

The Board discussed the graying of the black trim on the buildings. Extreme dissatisfaction was expressed with the unplanned trim color change due to the application of cedar-tinted stain. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed that the property manager contact the painter to correct the condition and return the trim color to black at no expense to the association. Should the painter refuse to correct the condition the Board may pursue legal action to remedy the situation. 

Bob Stransky of Doc Gelso Construction presented several dual pane window samples and discussed the Gold Bend Association’s project of changing their single pane windows to dual panes. The property manager presented spreadsheets outlining special assessment scenarios related to the various window replacement alternatives. After discussion it was decided that the Board would continue to research and evaluate the dual pane window replacement project over the next year. A Gold Bend owner will be invited to a future meeting to address the Board on the new windows, their energy savings, and increased sound reduction. Bob Stranksy will also be invited with manufacturers’ representatives to provide the Board with more information on the dual pane window change out.  

The Board reviewed the October 2002 Financial Statements. As part of the reconciliation of tower building common area utility costs, the 48 owners of tower units are being mailed refund checks for fiscal 2002. 

The property manager reported that he was working on an expanded replacement reserve worksheet to present at a future board meeting. Water lines, concrete deck piers, and concrete entry deck pads will be included in the expanded worksheet.

The following fall / winter maintenance items were discussed:

1) Spalling foundation areas around units 3082 and 3030-3035 were patched over the summer. French drains were installed around the foundations in the fall. 
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2) A clogged parking lot drain was noted in front of units 3108-3113. It will be cleared in advance of winter. 

Mrs. Reagor reported on activities with the Northstar Advisory Development Committee regarding East / West Partners’ development plans. The Northstar Village expansion is now being done in 3 or 4 phases. A draft EIR of the Northstar Village will soon be distributed for public review by the Placer County Planning Department. Written comments on the project will be accepted until January 6, 2003.

Buzz Hamlin and Hank Simmons of the Northstar Property Owners Association Board of Directors discussed the need for better communication between their board and the Aspen Grove Board. To reduce misunderstandings it was suggested that items of concern be communicated in writing to the NPOA Board. Aspen Grove Board members expressed their concern over safety issues with the ski back being intersected by a driveway to the planned NPOA parking lot. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed that President Abel would send a letter to NPOA expressing the Association’s dissatisfaction with the proposed parking lot, supporting a ski bridge at least 6’6” tall under the driveway to the proposed lot, and requesting that the Aspen Grove Board be involved in coming up with a solution to the driveway / ski back intersection problem.

The State Farm Insurance Company was discussed. It was noted that their rating as an insurance company has been downgraded, indicating financial weakness which could lead to difficulties settling claims and possibly bankruptcy. The property manager expressed that the Association’s relationship with the company was good. Dealings with the agent, adjusters, and claims department have been professional and fair. After discussion it was decided that at a future meeting the Board would further discuss moving the Association’s insurance coverage to another company. . 

The next meeting was set for noon Sunday February 2, 2003 at unit 3078, Liz Reagor’s unit. Bob McClintock will attend to present the association’s audited 2002 financial statements. Arrangements will be made for the Board to tour Gold Bend units with the new dual pane windows. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager

